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A 32-year-old male person sentenced for unlawful sexual intercourse 

A 32-year-old male person from Temotu Province was sentenced to three years 
imprisonment for unlawful sexual intercourse. 

High Court Judge, Justice John Keniapiaia sentenced the defendant on 2 October 2023 
after Lata police officers charged the defendant for one count of unlawful sexual intercourse 
contrary to section 140(1) of the penal code amended sexual offence Act 2016. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC), Superintendent James Taoki says, “The incident 
happened on one of the Islands in Temotu in 2020 when the defendant was 28 and the 
victim was 15 years old. Both involved are related to each other.” 

Defence counsel of the case is Donation Houa and crown representatives were John Wesly 
Zoze and Martha Mutukera.  

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 
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rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 

 

 

mailto:rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb
http://www.rsipf.gov.sb/
http://www.facebook.com/rsipf

